
 Budget Feedback 
 Meeting Agenda 

 Morningside Elementary School 
 Date: Wednesday February 12 

 Time: 3:00pm 
 Location: Amy Mather Library, Hybrid on Youtube and Zoom 

 I.  Call to order; Start Live Stream -  3:09 PM, by Brooke  Linefsky 
 II.  Roll Call; Establish Quorum -  Quorum established by  Kristina Benavides Davis 

 Role 
 Name  (or Vacant)  Present or Absent 

 Interim Principal  Brian Baron 
 Present 

 Parent/Guardian  Kristen Cincotta 
 Present 

 Parent/Guardian  Chappelle Washington Freer 
 Absent 

 Parent/Guardian  Brooke Linefsky 
 Present 

 Instructional Staff  Kristina Davis 
 Present 

 Instructional Staff  Allison Espelosin 
 Present 

 Instructional Staff  Amelia Morel 
 Present 

 Community Member  Betsy McKay 
 Present 

 Community Member  Kristen Pollock 
 Present 

 Swing Seat  Kareem Hall 
 Present 

 III.  Public Comment -  One public comment was submitted  from Zachary Juno, PTA 
 Co-President. Zachary Juno stated that he would like for the GO Team to reconsider 
 discussion regarding a Pre-Kindergarten class at Morningside Elementary. He is asking 
 that the team discuss the possibility of making this a priority, or locating the proper 
 channel or team to bring this matter to. 

 IV.  Action Items 
 A.  Approval of Agenda:  Amelia Morel motion to approve,  seconded by Kristen Cincotta, 

 passed unanimously. 
 B.  Approval of Previous Minutes:  Amelia Morel motion  to approve, seconded by 

 Kristen Pollock, passed unanimously. 
 V.  Discussion Items 
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 A.  Go Team Survey for Staff:  Allison Espelosin shared a survey with staff members 
 regarding staffing positions and qualities in our next principal. This survey will help 
 GO Team members when creating questions to ask principal candidates. Survey 
 results are listed at the end of the meeting minutes. In the survey, some teachers 
 mentioned that there was some confusion regarding the flex teacher and what this 
 teacher would actually do within the school. GO staff members were able to explain 
 that the flex teacher would be able to help students that do not necessarily fit into an 
 instructional bucket. 
 i.  Brooke Linefsky mentioned that this kind of survey will be going out to families 

 and community members for their input as well. 
 ii.  Amelia asked, “What happens if we don’t approve the final budget?” Brian Baron 

 answered that if we do not approve the final budget, the district would make the 
 decision for us. 

 B.  Budget Development Presentation 
 i.  Go Team discussed budget draft, presented by Brian Baron. Brian presented 

 ranked priorities and rationales for each priority. For Signature Program Funds, 
 there is an approval process from the district. The district allotted less funds than 
 requested due to lower enrollment numbers next year. Because of this, we have 
 been approved for a Signature Program Coach and a Signature STEAM Teacher, but 
 will not be able to allot a business manager. 

 ii.  Amelia asked about the second STEAM teacher that was in the request of funds. 
 Brian Baron noted that this part needed to stay strictly to what is in the program. 
 The difference to cover the one STEAM Coach and one STEAM teacher will be 
 coming from other areas. 

 iii.  Amelia Morel asked about the allotted funds and how we are able to use those 
 funds after allotment. Brian Baron answered that when positions are funded, but 
 not staffed, those positions, and the funds, go back in the pot to be used 
 elsewhere. 

 iv.  Brian Baron presented possible changes to positioning based on the survey 
 questions that went out to staff members. 

 v.  Amelia Morel asked about the two STEAM teachers asked for by the GO team for 
 next year. Brian Baron responded that we were not allocated positions back, we 
 are allocated dollars based on a district wide formula. Amelia Morel asked 
 follow-up questions about the positions that are funded but not staffed. 

 vi.  Braian Baron is recommending some position changes, including a .5 third grade 
 and .5 third grade teacher added, and two .5 master teacher leaders removed. A .5 
 reading and .5 math teacher are being added. 

 vii.  Amelia Morel added how a building substitute supports teachers by allowing them 
 time to attend PD or do other things to support the school. 
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 viii.  Brian Baron turned attention to the budget considerations handout. There are four 
 proposed options that include abolishing an assistant principal. The highlighted 
 choice on the MES Budget Considerations document adds a .5 reading teacher, .5 
 math teacher, 2 hourly paraprofessionals to support classrooms and coverage, and 
 4 tutors for Saturday School. Amelia Morel clarified that these hourly tutors would 
 be MES staff members. She also asked why EIP is not funded this year.  Brian 
 Baron will reach out to the district to ask why EIP is not being funded  . 

 ix.  Allison Espelosin asked about the hourly assistant principal position and how 
 often they are working at the school. Brian Baron said the school has been 
 running predominately with one Assistant Principal and one Interim Principal. 

 x.  Brooke Linefsky asked if it would be clear who parents go to regarding different 
 needs. Brian Baron said that he would work towards making this clear if we do 
 move forward with only one Assistant Principal. Amelia Morel added that building 
 the capacity for leadership amongst teachers is a priority and teachers would be 
 able to share some responsibilities of a second Assistant Principal. 

 xi.  Brian Baron discussed the other options on the MES Budget Considerations 
 handout. The fifth option, keeping 2 Assistant Principals, includes adding only one 
 hourly paraprofessional or an hourly tutor for Saturday School. 

 xii.  Allison Espelosin asked what an hourly tutor for Saturday School equates to and 
 what other positions we could get with this allotment. Brian Baron answered that, 
 because of budgeting, there would really be no equivalence. 

 xiii.  Brooke Linefsky asked Brian Baron to speak about how a paraprofessional can 
 help with students versus how they help teachers. He responded with, 
 paraprofessionals can help run a small group in a class or grade level or help with 
 diagnostic screeners. 

 xiv.  Brooke Linefsky asked the GO Team if choice four was the preferred choice. The 
 team agreed for choice four. 

 xv.  Brian Baron discussed the non-staffing tab. It has been approved to keep one 
 teacher salary in reserve in order to allocate funds elsewhere. Amelia Morel asked 
 whether teacher stipends for Saturday School would come out of the Teacher 
 Stipend category. Brian Baron responded that these are two different pools of 
 funding. Kareem Hall asked what district funded field trips include. Brian Baron 
 responded that these field trips can include in-house trips per grade level, or other 
 field trips. 

 xvi.  Allison Espelosin asked about in-person permanent substitutes and what their 
 roles would be each day. Brian Baron answered that they would provide support 
 for grade level team planning days and would provide cover for teacher absences. 
 The paraprofessionals would help with recess and lunchroom duty, as well as 
 class coverage for up to 2 hours. These positions are delineated differently. 
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 Amelia Morel asked if these positions could be structured to ensure maximum 
 support of teachers and students. Brooke Linefsky added that transparency is key 
 and structures should be put in place to prevent too much down time happening in 
 the future. 

 xvii.  Kristen Cincotta asked about the difference between teacher and academic 
 stipends. Brian Baron responded that teacher stipends are given for additional 
 work for teachers, academic stipends are for grade level purposes. 

 xviii.  Amelia Morel mentioned garden sustainability and watering the garden over the 
 summer. We need to figure out a water plan and possible stipends to make sure 
 the garden is cared for so a small team is not overworked. Watering, clean up, 
 planting, need to be considered for the next school year and a plan put in place, 
 especially since this coincides with our STEAM certification. 

 xix.  Brian Baron shared our allocation for FY 25-26. When looking at the budget, it 
 looks like there is a discrepancy, but it is due to the $45,000 security grant. Kristen 
 Pollock asked what happens to the budget if projected enrollment is lower than 
 expected. Brian Baron answered that we have a reserve (an additional teacher 
 position) we could use. Kristen Pollock mentioned that it looks like the trend is 
 lower enrollment with less houses available for families to move into and some 
 families choosing private school in the area. This Morningside area is difficult for 
 families to access. 

 xx.  Brooke Linefsky asked a clarifying question about taking a Master Teacher 
 position and putting that position into third grade. What does the one Master 
 Teacher position focus on? Brian Baron answered that the focus would probably 
 be math, with time split evenly between working with teachers and students. 

 xxi.  Brian Baron shared information regarding the reserve budget. After October FTE, 
 we will know how much is still in reserve. The GO team can make decisions 
 regarding the reserve once we see what is or is not needed based on new 
 positions added based on the proposed budget considerations. Brooke Linefsky 
 brought up STEAM and something parent reaching. A position dedicated to helping 
 new families could be added that would also support our priorities, or a 
 STEAM/tech focus. Amelia Morel added that we could think about dance or some 
 other performing arts. Brian Braron added that if we need to have this discussion 
 sooner than the beginning of next year, he will bring it to the GO team. 

 xxii.  ACTION ITEM:  GO Team vote on Draft Budget  -  Voting  to accept the drafted 
 budget for SY25-26, implementing choice number four. Amelia Morel motions to 
 approve, Allison Espelosin seconds, unanimously passed. 

 VI.  Information Items 
 A.  Principal’s Report  - Brian Baron discussed updates  including an agenda item for the 

 next GO Team Meeting, adding Pre-K and asking the district about EIP. Brian Baron 
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 gave updates about current events around MES. GO Team declarations, 1 teacher 
 slot, 1 parent slot, 1 community slot, and 1 swing seat, are due the 28th of February. 

 VII.  Announcements -  Brooke Linefsky reminded team members  that budget training is to be 
 completed. Talk to people in the community about open GO seats. Regarding the new 
 principal hiring process, Town Halls will give the community, staff, and parents an 
 opportunity to discuss the principal candidacy. Our next meeting will be on March 5th at 
 5:00 pm. 

 VIII.  Public Comment -  One public comment was given at the  beginning of the meeting. 
 IX.  Adjournment -  Motion to adjourn by Kristen Cincotta,  seconded by Allison Espelosin, 

 passed unanimously at 4:50 pm. 

 —--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 Minutes Taken By:  Kristina Benavides Davis 
 Position:  Secretary 
 Date Approved: 
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 MES Budget Considerations: 
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 Go Team Staff Survey Results: 
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